
 
 

November 10, 2003 
 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 10th day of November, 2003, in the conference room of the County Office Building by 
Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and 
those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Denise Heavner, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Member Saundra DeSelms was absent. 
 
Others present were:  Donna Roberts, Judge William C. Hetherington, Tammy Howard, and 
Pam Strawn. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of October 27, 2003, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Rhonda Hall moved that the minutes be approved.  George 
Skinner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Dorinda Harvey moved, seconded by Rhonda Hall, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriation: 

a. From General Government Capital Improvement, R3B, $20,400.00 to 
Associate District Judge, Personal Services, L1A. 

 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Krohmer asked if it was too early to set the Christmas Dinner.  It was decided that 
the dinner would be December 8, 2003, starting around 11:30 A.M., and the Court Clerk’s 
Office would be in charge this year.  
 
A discussion was held as to the request from the District Judges for more funding. 
Judge Hetherington gave a presentation on why he thought the funding was necessary. 
Each Elected Official present gave their opinion. 
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Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk, gave the Board Members a tentative scheduled for the 
regular meetings for next year and asked if this was not agreeable with everybody please 
contact her as she will put it on the agenda to be voted on at the next meeting which will be 
the 24th of November. 
 
A brief discussion was held about the remodeling of the building and time frame for bidding. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Rhonda Hall moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Dorinda Harvey seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
  
 


